
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING is being held in the 
Cedar Sycamore Room as well as on Zoom at 7pm. 
Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; Passcode: pray3r

IF YOU HAVE PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

PRAYER MINISTRY is inviting everyone to Morning 
Manna 6am to 6:30am each morning, Zoom ID : 
8316619709 Passcode 777. Presentations are from the 
book, “ Steps to Personal Revival”. Any queries please 
contact Bella Rajasekaran on 07988045461.

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements:

Bheki T. Moyo
Prelude

Call to Worship: NAH 5 (Both verses) 
- Let All the World In Every Corner Sing

Invocation: Bheki T. Moyo
Hymn of Praise: 62 NAH 

- Come Let Us Join Our Cheerful Songs
Tithes and Offerings: Bheki T. Moyo

Children’s story: Pauline Ashbolt
Scripture Reading: Matt 28: 18-20 NKJV

- Sylvia Elmadjian
Hymn: 236 NAH - God of Mercy, God of Grace

Prayer: John Herteliu
Sermon: Called to be His Disciples

- Pastor Emmanuel Osei
Hymn: 498 NAH - I Will Go In The Strength of The Lord

Benediction Pastor Emmanuel Osei
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
“Dry Bones - LIVE!” 

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Scripture Reading  - Ezekiel 37: 1-14

Parallel will be outdoors today.

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
September 3 – C Vaggas
September 10 – Pastor Terry

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
September 3 – Pastor James
September 10 – Pastor C Herman

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Erna Herteliu
Opening Hymn - NAH 722 - What a friend we have 
in Jesus

Broadcasting Facilitator: Bheki T. Moyo 
Panel: Erna Herteliu, Catherine Phiri, Anna 
Papaioannou
Sanctuary Teachers: Ioan Herteliu, YetundeBright, 
Adewale Ademuyiwa

“Great peace have those who love your law,
and nothing can make them stumble.”

Psalm 119:165 NIV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



CSMC NOTICE
Be aware a car was broken into last Sabbath in the 
church car park. Items were stolen including credit 
cards which were then used to make purchases 
locally before the card was blocked. The incident 
has been reported to the police. Please note; all 
vehicles are parked entirely at the owners risk. 
Stanborough Park church and centre accepts no 
liability for damage, theft or other untoward event 
happening on the premises.

Further, a window was broken in the Oak room after a 
missile was thrown at it from outside of the building. 
This happened a few weeks ago and we have not 
been able to identify the perpetrator. 

We ask that everyone using the church and centre 
facilities respect the sanctity of the place. Should 
anyone wish to report an incident happening on site, 
please inform Rob Page, Centre Manager on: 07908 
362431 or Bernell Bussue, CSMC Chairman on: 0797 
970 8086

Pastor James Shepley will be on ANNUAL LEAVE 
from 21st August to 1st September.

PRAY FOR
Terry and Jean Menkens; Leopold Johnson and his 
family; Dennis Johnson and his family.
Individuals who are suffering from cancer, COVID and 
other health issues. Families who are experiencing 
recent bereavement. Families who are battling with 
the economic crises. 
The victims of the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine as the war intensifies. 
The Prayer Requests in the Prayer Box.
That we will continue to have more rainfall as we are 
experiencing drought.
The Leadership of Stanborough Secondary School 
changes from 1 September 2022. Please pray for the 
Strategic Operations of the School.
Congratulations to our Teenagers who have received 
their GCSE results. May God continue to guide them 
in all their endeavours.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

the sponsorship form, then a £10 entry fee can 
be paid at the registration desk on the day. The 
ride is approximately 11.37km long, starting out at 
Stanborough Park, Watford WD25 9JZ. Thanks for 
verifying your bike and doing the proper check-up of 
your gears and other details in order to participate.

WALK FOR ADRA - If you are not able to join the 
Bikeathon for ADRA planned for Sunday 11th 
September, you could WALK FOR ADRA instead on 
18th September. ADRA have put together resources 
and information about what you will be supporting.
Go to the dedicated Walk For ADRA webpage. 
(w w w. a d r a . o r g . u k / w a l k f o r a d r a )

CHRISTINE & FAMILY would like to inform you that 
the funeral of Dr. Harry Leonard will take place at 
the Newbold Church on Thursday, September 1st 
at 2pm, followed by refreshments and the sharing 
of memories in the cafe area. The funeral service 
will also be live streamed for those who cannot 
participate in person. Instead of sending flowers, 
donations may be made in memory of Harry to 
support the excellent work of ADRA-UK.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT
2ND READING
Deaconesses: Bukola Ayo-Ipaye,  
Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye, Olufikayo Bright
 
AV Team Assistant: Briana Berneo-Espinal

1ST READING
Deacon: Busani Lusinga
 
Joint Prayer Co-ordinator: Marlene Levy

THE HARVEST SERVICE is taking place on 1st 
October. This service will be a joint collaboration 
planned by members of the Family and Parallel 
Worship Committees. You are invited as well as your 
friends and family to attend this special service of 
thanksgiving.

SPCM - We are happy to share the news that all the 
external music exams (ABRSM, Trinity & Guildhall for 
grade 1 to diploma levels, Music GCSE) went very 
well. We had another year with 100% pass rate and 
88% passed with merit and distinction. Thank you 
for your prayers and support.
Registration for new students are scheduled on 7th 
& 8th September from 11 am to 6pm at the Centre. 
If anyone would like to register, please contact Jiae 
(info@spcm.org.uk)  to book a slot. We provide music 
lessons for all levels and ages, including preparing 
auditions for schools, GCSE and A-level music etc 

PASTORAL TEAM BAPTISM CLASS will begin on 
Sabbath 10 September during Sabbath School time 
at the church on September 10. If you or your child 
(13+) would be interested in joining this class please 
let a member of the pastoral team know.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ON 3RD SEPTEMBER.  Come 
and join us at 1pm in the Cedar/Sycamore room. 
Everyone welcome. Please email fellowshiplunch7@
gmail.com to book places to help with catering 
quantities. Thank you.

THERE WILL BE FIRE MARSHALL TRAINING in the 
Maple room Tuesday 30th August at 7pm . We need 
all fire Marshall’s to attend.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Unmute Yourself 2 is back on 
the 3rd of September due to popular demand. Save 
the date and join the Women’s Ministry department 
from 3pm to 5pm next Sabbath. Our Guest Speaker 
is Dr Augusta Olaore. Looking forward to seeing you. 
Please invite family members and friends. Meeting 
ID - 7279659834 & Passcode   - WMmeeting

ADRA BIKEATHON - Sunday 11th September from 
9:30am to 12:30pm.To donate, visit: https://www.
justgiving.com/fundraising/Sara-Renard
This is an ADRA fundraising initiative, so there will 
be ADRA sponsorship forms that the participants 
will need to raise money in order to enter free of 
charge; If you do not wish to raise money or use 


